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April 28, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will, if adopted by the County Council, authorize the King County Executive to execute and enter into an agreement with the Community Connectivity Consortium for the purpose of participating in a project to create a high speed fiber optic ring around Lake Washington for the exclusive use of public, not-for-profit, and governmental institutions. 

Most local government organizations, school districts, hospital districts, municipalities, public safety answering points (PSAPS) and counties cannot afford to build unique, secure, resilient, high speed fiber-optic networks to support their essential operations and/or share resources.  By combining resources, the consortium can build a cost-effective fiber-optic ring around Lake Washington (known as The Ring around Lake Washington) that enables high speed connectivity for consortium members, while significantly reducing, or even eliminating, upfront capital expenditure for members.

The Community Connectivity Consortium began in 2002 as the Fiber Consortium with a partnership between the Lake Washington School District, the University of Washington, and the cities of Bellevue and Kirkland. The University of Washington had cable access, the Lake Washington School District had bond capital and the cities had right-of-way and existing conduit.  Together they achieved what individually they could not and built the first network.  The Consortium has since expanded its membership and goals. Each member contributes assets such as fiber, node locations, skilled resources and financing based on individual resources. The cost of the program is minimized by the sharing of assets already owned by the consortium members.

Key provisions of the proposed project include:
· Completing the building of a fiber optic network extending from the North King County city of Bothell to the South King County city of Auburn.
· Quickly and reliably connecting education, emergency response and local communities.
· Initially benefiting 24 institutions within a 50-mile radius around Puget Sound.
· Contracting with the Consortium to provide existing conduit, fiber, nodes and electronics to build and operate a high speed fiber optic ring.
· A contribution of $50,000 by King County from existing appropriation.

This agreement and ordinance allow for high speed connectivity for member institutions, including network resilience for King County, advancing King County’s Strategic Plan goals of: supporting safe communities by keeping people secure in their homes and communities, encouraging a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities through digital equity.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will help bring essential services to many institutions within Puget Sound.

If you have any questions, please contact Sharon Potts, King County IT Regional Services Director, at 206-263-8038.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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